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Adjudicator’s Opinion 

 

 

• Aviva did not receive Mr S’ letter dated 20 August 2018 but followed its standard 

procedure in informing Mr S of his approaching retirement three months prior to 

his selected retirement date.  

• Mr S’ request to put his retirement benefits into payment was fulfilled within a 

month and the tax-free lump sum was paid only eight days late. The Adjudicator 

did not consider this delay to be unreasonable given the circumstances.  

• Aviva apologised for the time it took for Mr S to receive payment of his tax-free 

lump sum, the various delays, and the amount of contact he was required to make 

before the issue was resolved. It also conducted a loss assessment to ensure Mr 

S was not financially disadvantaged as a result.  

• Mr S submitted that had Aviva been more efficient, the funds transferred into his 

drawdown policy would have been valued at £207,000 rather than £202,000. The 

Adjudicator was of the view that the Plan’s assets would not have been 

disinvested until closer to 6 January 2019. The figure Mr S was referencing was 

from December 2018 and the Plan’s value had already fallen by his requested 

payment date to around £202,000.  

27. Mr S did not accept the Adjudicator’s Opinion and the complaint was passed to me to 

consider.  

28. Mr S provided his further comments which do not change the outcome. He said: -  

• The winding up of the Plan was delayed to some degree as Aviva did not know 

who the Trustee was. BSL had been dissolved in 2011 and given that Aviva was 

paid to administer the Plan it should have had this information. 

• He did not accept that the winding up of the Scheme should require extensive 

internal processing. The Scheme had a principal employer and Trustee that were 

the same dissolved company. The Scheme had one plan which need to be 

assigned to him. This was not a complex wind up.  
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• He was unaware that his letter dated 20/8/18 was not received by Aviva. Given 

the number of telephone contacts he had with Aviva in September 2018 he finds 

this statement very hard to believe. 

• In addition to the correspondence outlined in the Opinion, he wrote to Aviva on 17 

October 2018 and 23 October 2018. This demonstrates that the poor service he 

received should be taken into account when considering non-direct financial 

injustice. 

• The £100 Aviva has offered does not reflect the poor service he has received. He 

is seeking a further payment of £400 for distress and inconvenience. 

29. I note the additional points raised by Mr S, but I agree with the Adjudicator’s Opinion. 

Ombudsman’s decision 

 

 

 

33. As a director of BSL, and a member of the Plan, it is not unreasonable to expect 

someone in Mr S’ position to have anticipated that BSL being dissolved would have 

an impact on the future of the Scheme and the Plan and to have informed Aviva at 

the time the company was dissolved in 2011. Aviva cannot be held responsible for 

failing to take action when they could not reasonably have been aware of the change 

in circumstances.  

 



PO-29572 

5 
 

 

36. I do not uphold Mr S’ complaint. 

Anthony Arter 

Pensions Ombudsman 
01 September 2022 
 

 


